

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net

Fellow Veterans,

  Our VFW Annual Dinner will be Wednesday, June 8, drinks at 1800, dinner at 1900. I will bring the gavel and render command to the Army. The beach is secure, it is now an occupation. 

   Our new commander, Joe Barker, will be an even better addition to the cadre of commanders in our Post. His rapport with the students at Lyons Township High School brings the youthful spirit so necessary for the VFW to continue to be recognized as a voice for our brothers and sisters in arms. With Joe at the helm, I see many new opportunities for the kids at LT to be a part of our efforts.

   It has been and continues to be an honor to serve this Post. Thank You All for ALL of your support. My stewardship was effortless.

   I look forward to our Memorial Day Parade. I hope many of you will be in attendance.  Our Parade Committee assures us of no snow.

Semper Fidelis,

Mike Winner 

 

Officers Elected for 2016-2017 Year
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 4/14/16:

Post General Fund

$14,279.79
Post Relief Fund

       837.18
Post Dues Reserve

         91.63
TOTAL:


$15,208.60
   Post elections were held on April 14. The following are the officers for the 2016-2017 year:

Commander

Joe Barker
Sr. Vice-Commander
Rich Jesswein
Jr. Vice-Commander
Jim Boland
Quartermaster

Mike Winner
Chaplain
 
Bob Geaschel
Trustee (3 years)
Walt Bergenthal
   All American Life Member Past Commander Jim Boland is our member of the month. Jim was our first Post Commander in 1989-1991 and then served again with Rich Flatley in 2006-2007. This year he has graciously volunteered to fill the Junior Vice Commander slot until we are able to replace this chair. 

   Over the years, Jim has been our idea man from bingo for the VFW National Home to dedicating Western Springs Sereda Park. He’s been on so many committees that they are too long to list. Jim served as a Sgt. in the Marines in Vietnam as an interpreter and helicopter gunner from October 1966 to July 1968. He has been an inspiration to us all.

   Poppy Days will be May 24, 25 and 26. Sign up with Poppy Day chairman Jack Lund. We need your help in order to help veterans in need. 
Korean War POW/MIAs Sent to Siberia
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
The following was taken from the book “Soldiers of Misfortune” by Sanders, Sauter and Kirkwood:
   “Beginning in late 1953, the Pentagon began declaring that all U.S. MIAs were dead. Yet, even as bureaucrats were writing off the prisoners, new proof was emerging that many of them were alive in the Soviet Union. In early 1954, Soviet intelligence agent Yuri Rastvorov defected to the U.S. Embassy in Tokyo.  He confirmed that American POWs had been shipped on trains to the Soviet Union where they were forced to renounce their citizenship.  
   Later that year, the U.S. Air Force attache in Hong Kong sent a remarkable report to Washington. ‘This office has interviewed a refugee source who states that in the summer of 1951, many of the prisoners were black. At the station, Asian guards herded the Americans from the Chinese cars onto a Russian train manned by Soviets in dark tunics. The source had a Russian friend at the station whose job was numbering the railroad cars each time a POW train passed through Manchouli.’ The source claimed that ‘these shipments were reported often and occurred when United

Nations forces in Korea were on the offensive.’
   Faced with such evidence, the American government finally decided to act. On May 5, 1954, the U.S. Embassy in Moscow delivered a note to the Soviet government. … A week later, the Soviets responded: ‘The United States assertion … is devoid of any foundation whatsoever and is clearly contrived, since there are not and have not been any such persons in the Soviet Union.’     

   Escapees from the Gulag told a very different story. First and secondhand reports from a number of returned gulag prisoners placed American POWs in the Potma, Irkutsk, Taishet and Omsk prison complexes.  
   American prisoner Alexander Dolgun ‘heard rumors of an American colonel captured in Korea who was supposed to be somewhere in Dzhezkazgan but I have never been able to find him.’ … Perhaps the most compelling description of the Soviet fate of U.S. POWs came from an entirely open source—a 1953 article that was denied by the Pentagon then but is now supported by recently released government documents.”

Please remember our POW/MIAs and their families in your prayers. 

WE WILL NOT FORGET YOU
May 2016
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Save the Dates





May 10th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


May 12th – Hospital Visit


May 13th – Deadline for June newsletter


June 8th – 6 p.m. Post Annual Dinner














